MINUTES SELECTMEN'S MEETING

AUGUST 26, 1986

Present: Warren Neal, John Seelye, Dr. DiBiaso and Stephen DiBiaso, Richard Taylor and Wilfred Taylor.

- 1) Stephen DiBiaso needed a clarification of property discontinued road. Road not indicated on map. Gen. Map of Town shows it as dashes. He would like to know a) Status, when it was a town road and b) when discontinued, c) the width and length of road. Surveyed location goes to end of barn (Royden Pease property).
- 2) Richard Taylor re lot. Wilfred Taylor finished his survey and went through all the deeds step by step to clarify the situation. The lot left is a non-conforming lot. Can be built on. 35×167 . Jim recommends that the Town accept Bill's decision. Back lot to be determined by Richard and Cemetery Association.
- 3) Water District. Nothing going on since last meeting. Eng. survey proposal out, but Vinal said to hold up. Selectmen and Trustees meet 9/4. Frinsco should be informed. Warren will call him.
- 4) Bridge weight limit must be posted on all bridges.
- 5) Concerned citizens would like street signs. According to Don Jack these are already made.
- 6) 'Leaving Cornish" sign, Rex Robb will repair the one going to kezar Falls. Doc suggests seal and date put on. Will contact Bobby Sturgeon to put up street signs.
- 7) Solid Waste everyone has paid the increase even though they said they would not.
- 8) Winter Sanding should we put it out to bid? Sturgeon things we should have a contract rather than an hourly basis.
- 9) Wood at Eva lords Kathy didn't look at it. Contact Rodney Stacey to look at it.

meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan L. Bettencourt, Secretary

Parren Meal